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3 Lack of Consultation: The Ward Councillors and Gateshead Council have failed to 
consult with residents of Barmoor. Many residents attended a meeting at Ryton Cricket 
Club last evening where they expressed views that clearly indicated that no one present 
believed they had any ties to Crawcrook.  Had someone consulted they would very soon 
realised the strength of feeling against this proposal. A snapshot of the views of 
Barmoor residents I have spoken to recently, or received messages and mails from can 
be summarised as follows: 

a. They shop in Ryton, Blaydon or elsewhere East of Ryton, 

b. Those that socialise, do so in Ryton, NEVER in Crawcrook, 

c. They walk around Ryton and only cut through Crawcrook to visit other places, 

d. They and their children/grand children play sport in Ryton NOT Crawcrook. 

e. Those who attend religious services do so in Ryton NOT Crawcrook. 

It is therefore clear that the residents of Barmoor have no desire to be ‘moved’ by the 
Boundary Commission/Gateshead Council to the adjoining council ward of Crawcrook 
and Greenside. 

I am aware of what transpired at last night’s community meeting and the strength of 
feelings expressed. Despite hearing a unanimous view that the proposals were rejected 
by the residents I later spoke with councillors A. Geddes and C. Buckley who advised 
that it was pointless them taking the opinions of residents back to council because that 
body had previously approved the planned change. These views are in direct 
contradiction to those conveyed in Gateshead council’s Spring 2024 newsletter 
where they write that residents have until 8th April to express their views. 

Finally, I should point out that my family have their roots in Crawcrook, we owned for 
over two hundred years one of the remaining public houses, our family were famous 
the country over in the 18th and 19th century for the manufacture of coal saws and 
accurate balance weights, we owned a considerable number of properties. So I have an 
affinity with Crawcrook, but I can understand the feelings of the Barmoor residents.  

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Aidan Lawson 

Chairman, Brighten Ryton Local Environment Group 




